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   BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
February 27, 2020

Chair Steve Fram opened the meeting at 2:04 p.m. Present were Board Members Alba Gouldthorpe, Elaine Byrne, Health Agent Deborah Rogers and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.

90 Middle Road –   Matt Steinel from Millennium Engineering, 
Inc. requested the following septic variances to the Board: 1.) To allow use of a sieve analysis in place of a traditional percolation test. 2.)  To eliminate the required 12” separation from the outlet of the septic tank/pump chamber to the estimated seasonal high water table.  Tank shall be vacuum tested in the field to prove water tightness. A motion was made by Elaine Byrne, to accept the above variances as submitted and to use schedule 80 piping from the tank to d-box, field; it was seconded by Alba Gouldthorpe and voted unanimously.

Update on Plum Island Grille – Deborah Rogers gave the board an update on the Plum Island Grille, Still has on going violations since the board issued an order to correct. Motions was made by Elaine Byrne to send out an order to correct letter stating all violations must be corrected by March 15th, or closure with notice on the 16th and cc his attorney with a copy of last order endangering the public health utensils under sewer lines and rusty racks; it was seconded by Alba Gouldthorpe and voted unanimously.
.

Food Establishments – Motion was made by Alba Gouldthorpe to have all food establishments by May 1, 2020 to have an employee on premises at all times to have an employee with Serve Safe Certification; it was seconded by Elaine Byrne and voted 
unanimously.

Dumpster Regulations- board would like us to look into after a new building inspector is hired, to have regulations coincide with each other.

Plastic chamber septic systems - The board would like it if any new plastic chamber septic systems come in to table.  . 


Motion was made by Elaine Byrne to accept the minutes of the meeting for January 23, 2020, it was seconded by Alba Gouldthorpe, and voted unanimously.   


Meeting Adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
Respectively submitted,
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